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Finance & General Purpose Committee
Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 6.00pm on Wednesday 2nd May 2018

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, P Gillam, N Laurens, Mrs P Moseley, A Phillips & H Taylor

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager & Stuart Farmer (Projects Officer)

APOLOGIES – Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer)


74/17	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-Hatters
	All twin-hatted Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council




75/17	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 9 April 2018 were submitted and circulated as read

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 9 April 2018 be approved and signed as a correct record.


76/17	MATTERS ARISING

None reported that otherwise on the agenda


77/17	WEEPING CROSS DEPOT

Members considered the report prepared by the Projects Officer in relation to works undertaken to address ground stabilisation problems at the Weeping Cross Nursery.

The nursery was built in 2008 with part of the site being built on made up ground, with the original land being previously part of the Shrewsbury to Bridgnorth railway line.  Due to the original construction of the foundations, together with excessive run-off of water from the greenhouse roof, land in one corner had become unstable.  Survey work had been commissioned to determine the level of movement of the site and determine any health & safety implications of working onsite whilst a permanent solution was followed.

The Town Council prepared a full tender proposal, which included site investigation and solution; this was distributed widely on Contract Finder in accordance with Financial Regulations.  DWG Resin was appointed to begin works.

The Projects Officer presented proposals to address the stabilisation problem long term.  In presenting the proposals, alternative solutions were also considered; these were more costly, more invasive on the ground and would create excessive downtime for using the greenhouse.

The Town Clerk advised that the Council had previously allocated a sum in the Council Reserves for remediation works.  The Accountant would make additional provision to cover the full cost of £43,693.  The works would be scheduled in to coincide with summer downtime at the Greenhouse.

RESOLVED:

That proposed works as presented by DWG Resin be approved


78/17	GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATIONS

The Town Clerk presented a number of Policies, required for compliance with the General Data Protection Regulations.  She went through all the policies in turn, detailing the requirements of each policy.

RECOMMENDED:

That the following Policies be adopted:

(i)	Privacy Notice (for use by Employees, Volunteers & Contractors)
(ii)	Privacy Notice (for general use)
(iii)	Data Protection Policy
(iv)	Document Retention Policy
(v)	Subject Access Request
(vi)	Social Media Strategy
(vii)	Mobile Device Usage
(viii)	Information Security Policy
